

Dear FNU Family,

I extend my heartfelt gratitude to each one of you for your kind condolences and unwavering support during this difficult time following the loss of my beloved husband, the late Dr Tupeni Baba.

Your solidarity has been a source of strength for me and has reaffirmed the close-knit nature of our FNU family. I am deeply thankful to our dedicated staff for their commitment to ensuring the seamless operation of our university.

I also wish to extend my congratulations to our debate team for their outstanding participation in the inter-tertiary debate competition. Your hard work and eloquence have made us immensely proud.

A special thank you to the schools that invited FNU to present on our TVET programmes during your TEST week celebrations. Your collaboration is vital in our mission to make education accessible across Fiji and the Pacific, affirming our commitment to children's rights to quality education.

I hope you all enjoyed Orientation Week and that you found it enriching. I eagerly look forward to meeting our new students as I visit various campuses throughout the year. Once again, welcome to the FNU family!

Wishing everyone a productive and fulfilling week ahead.

Vinaka!

Professor Unaisi Nabobo-Baba Vice-Chancellor

